
An Interview With Guylaine Lanctot, M.D. By Kenneth & Dee Burke

Why Are People Still Dying Of Cancer After 50 Years Of Research?

Why Is Only Treatment Remunerated And Not Prevention In Medical Care?

What Part Do The Financiers Play In The Medical Establishment?

Burke: Tell us about yourself?

Guylaine Lanctot: As a medical doctor, I practiced medicine for over
20 years in different countries. I went to different provinces in
Canada, and I lived in the U.S. for 6 years. I got to know the
medical system. I was questioning, "Why is everything so expensive?
Why are we getting sicker and sicker and health care is getting more
and more expensive, and everybody's unhappy?" I realized that
different systems are totally alike. They have different names but,
whether they are a capitalist system, like we have in the U.S., or
socialized, like in France, or in between, like in Canada, the bottom
line is that the medical systems are all alike. They all serve
financiers and not the people. That's the basic thing. The bottom
line is that the medical systems are controlled by financiers in
order to serve financiers. Since you cannot serve people unless they
get sick, the whole medical system is designed to make people sicker
and sicker. When I realized this, I had the choice either to obey the
medical authorities and keep my mouth shut or to obey my conscious
and speak out. I made a decision to obey my conscious, knowing what
the punishments were when one doesn't obey the system. So, I wrote
the book The Medical Mafia: How to Get Out of It Alive and Take Back
Our Health and Wealth. Now, the book is not a denunciation of
medicine even though the title may lead you to think that. It's a
book that explains how the system works. If we don't know how it
works, we can't understand anything. It's so complicated, we think
we're never going to understand it, so, we raise our arms and give
up. The medical system is meant to be complicated. I decided to
identify the real players, and I'll show the public where each player
stands and how the game is played. This is the first part of my book,
explaining how the system works. Next, what are we going to do? I'm a
person who likes to come up with solutions, otherwise there is no
point complaining. We need a solution.

Burke: So, what did you decide?

Guylaine Lanctot: If we are in the system, it's because we agree to
it, consciously, or not. So what did we do to make this happen?
Doctors want to help their patients and the patients want to be
helped. How come it doesn't happen?

Burke: Excellent question!

Guylaine Lanctot: The reason is that, coming between the doctor and
the patient there are intermediate people. There is the government
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taking the patient's rights and owning them and putting up the
legislation about how medicine is going to be practiced and what's
right or wrong. Then, there are the insurance companies taking the
patient's money and deciding how this money is going to be returned
to the doctors. So, patients and doctors don't have a relationship
anymore. Patients and doctors have a relationship only through
insurance companies and through the government. Why did we allow this
to happen? That's the question. We allowed it to happen because we
believe in two illusions. The first illusion is what we call
protection. We think we need protection, but you cannot be protected.
You can have all the protection you want. If the ceiling falls on
your head, you die. So, protection does not exist. We don't trust
ourselves; we don't trust the doctors. We think we need protection.
So, we bought the idea that we need protection which can only be
given by the external authorities. So, here they are. We're not good
enough. We need someone to protect us. We gave our rights away to
gain protection. However, external authorities will not protect us.
Our second illusion is security. We need security. Security does not
exist. We bought into this illusion and gave our money away in the
name of security to insurance companies. So, here we are. No more
power. No more control over our money and our rights.

Burke: How can we change this?

Guylaine Lanctot: Now that we know how we made this happen, we can
change it. This is by becoming responsible. How are we going to
change it? We are going to change the system by realizing that we are
the only authority, and this authority is not outside. It is within
us. Inside we are all-powerful. We do not need security; it doesn't
exist. We don't need protection. Security and protection are created
out of fear. And out of fear we remain in slavery. When we move out
of fear, which is an illusion created from a lack of love, and then
we switch to loving ourselves, we are free. Love means freedom. When
I love myself this means I allow myself all the freedoms of thinking,
saying and doing in my life. When I have unconditional love of
myself, of doing whatever I want, thinking whatever I want, then I'm
free. This is what freedom, in my opinion, is all about. So, we can
run our own lives. We can be in charge of our own health. We can stop
believing that we need external authorities, and realize that we are
the authorities. We are all-powerful. We are divine in nature with no
limit. Is God fearful? Does God buy insurance? If he did the
insurance companies would certainly let us know!

Burke: Your concepts are certainly fascinating!

Guylaine Lanctot: Our problem is that we've forgotten who we are, you
see, and we are behaving like sheep out of fear. Our health is
directly related to our energy frequencies. All of what we are
talking about is frequency, and higher consciousness. The more
conscious we are of who we are, which is a part of the Creator, or
god/goddess, the better our health will be!



Burke: So, you're a doctor in the medical profession, and you started
to make objections?

Guylaine Lanctot: I never made objections. Very few. In my field, my
colleagues wanted me to get into technology, and I said no. I always
practiced personal medicine. I worked in the field of phlebology,
which is the treatment of varicose veins. I developed a whole program
and I was internationally renowned for what I did, and I always
worked with my hands. My colleagues started telling me that a machine
would do a better diagnosis for me. I said no. I refused this
machine, which was very expensive. If you buy a machine for $100,000,
someone has to pay for that. So, the patient has to pay for something
I don't need, to help him or her. This is when I started speaking
out. It lasted over a period of ten years as I grew to understand
what was going on and how the medical system worked. At the same time
I was in an exploration for myself also.

Burke: Were you exploring spirituality at this time?

Guylaine Lanctot: I started realizing that there was something more
than the physical body. I realized that emotions had something to do
with disease. Then, I heard about psychosomatic medicine. I said, "I
want to know more about this." So, I started going outside of
mainstream medicine and looking for what was available. That was the
early '80's. Some of my friends would talk to me about energy, and
chakras and prana, and karma. I said, "What the heck is that?" I had
no idea what they meant, but I had an open mind. So, I will make my
own judgment and discernment about these things. I went all over the
world, as far as Siberia, meeting people who did things in the field
of alternative medicine. I realized that they were not quacks. I
could go anywhere and nothing was hidden from me. Patients were not
considered quacks either. It worked very well. I saw better results
than what we got in normal medicine, and it was cheaper. I had never
heard about these things as a physician. I was told that everything
outside of medicine was all quackery. These types of alternative
treatments were denied by medicine, and these innovative health
professionals were harassed and persecuted, while doing something
that helped to bring treatment costs down. There was something
definitely wrong here. Something didn't make sense for me. So, my
search was an eye-widening experience!

Burke: Your exploration lasted for ten years?

Guylaine Lanctot: Yes. During this time I realized what the system
was and how it worked. But, my question was, "What are we going to
do?" In my book, I've described the levels of medicine. There is
conventional medicine, which treats the visible physical body only.
Then, you have alternative medicine, which treats the invisible body,
the emotional and mental bodies. In my experience, conventional
medicine is destructive. Alternative medicine will improve your
health but will not solve the problem. Self-healing, which is healing
at the level of the soul, is where the healing takes place, because



disease starts here.

Burke: Can you speak more about the soul in relation to healing?

Guylaine Lanctot: Well, how does the soul get sick? What's the
disease of the soul? I believe it is due to submission, expecting
love to come from outside, from external authorities. We're giving
others the power to make us happy. Hypothetically, if my mom doesn't
like me, I'm sad and I get sick. Whereas, if I realize that I am the
only authority, that love is within me, that I am pure, divine,
unlimited love, then I don't need other people's approval to do what
I want to do in my life. I'll just listen to my inner voice, and do
what my inner voice tells me to do. This is what I call in the
book "sovereignty." So, the illness of the soul is submission, and
the wellness or healing of the soul is sovereignty, individual
sovereignty. Now, we've always been led to believe that sovereignty
exists for a country or for a kind or queen.

Burke: Yes.

Guylaine Lanctot: Well, it's a major leap in consciousness to realize
that there's no such thing. For instance, if you think about a
country, a country is limited. A kind or queen is limited. Whereas
sovereignty has no limit. Therefore, a country cannot be sovereign.
Only a Divine entity, only God, the Creator, is sovereign; and only
God within us, our inner god/goddess, can be sovereign. So, we are
the Creator living in our bodies; so we are divine. Since we are
immortal and divine individuals we do not need to die. Why do we die?
We believe death is going to happen so we make it happen. If we make
death happen we can make immortality happen. If we make suffering
happen we can make joy happen for us and the society we are living
in. We are creators by nature. We can create everything we want. We
can create a terrible future or a fantastic one. We've got the
option. Why were we never told that? For centuries all of the
authorities, especially the religious ones, have taught us that God
is outside. God makes the rules and God, although he is pure love,
will punish us if we don't do this or that. Is this possible? I
believe it is impossible! When people realize they are god/goddess,
that God lives within them, you cannot dominate or exploit them
anymore! People can only be kept in slavery if you make them believe
they are sheep and need someone to obey other than themselves. The
moment people realize they are their only authority and obey their
conscious, the outside authorities no longer have control over them!

Burke: Tell us more of your personal story dealing with the
authorities, if you will.

Guylaine Lanctot: Okay. I had the choice to either obey the external
authorities and keep my mouth shut or obey my inner authority, which
is my conscious, and speak out, which I did. So, I launched the book;
then, the external authorities asked me to resign.



Burke: Based on what reason?

Guylaine Lanctot: The authorities make laws the way they want to. We
have to realize that all legality is man-made law.

Burke: But you didn't do anything that was breaking the law.

Guylaine Lanctot: Well, yes. Their law says that a doctor speaking in
public can only say what mainstream medicine recognizes.

Burke: We didn't know that.

Guylaine Lanctot: You don't hear this. People don't know this medical
establishment rule. Doctors are not allowed to give alternative
information to their patients.

Burke: In what countries?

Guylaine Lanctot: It's the same all over. It's a way to keep doctors
in line.

Burke: There are doctors who practice alternative health in the U.S.
and who also talk about these things. We've personally heard them.

Guylaine Lanctot: And they have many problems, including being
harassed and persecuted. A doctor came to me right after a conference
I gave. He said, "I've been persecuted. I had my license suspended
and I'm under surveillance for five years."

Burke: So, at a whim, the medical boards can remove your license?

Guylaine Lanctot: They make the laws they want. They do their tricks.

Burke: Tell us what happened to you?

Guylaine Lanctot: The medical board asked me to resign and I said no.
I said, "I'm not going to resign because you pretend that you protect
the public, and I don't see how I am going against your rules by
giving the public true information. I am protecting the public also,
by informing them. Why would I resign?" I told them that if they
would say publicly that they protect financiers' interests that I
would resign immediately! I told them that I didn't want to be part
of their organization anyhow. So, of course, they never would do what
I asked them to do. They only said, "If you don't resign, we will
take your license away. We will have you in a trial before the
disciplinary committee and we will revoke your license." I
said, "Fine," so I went to court. What I did is different than what
doctors usually do, which is defend themselves. I didn't defend
myself. You see, defense is attempting to prove to the other side
that you're right. The medical board couldn't care less if I was
right. They wanted my license. They wanted me to resign!



Burke: So, what happened?

Guylaine Lanctot: I didn't try to prove anything to them. I only went
into court and used it as a platform. I didn't have a lawyer, so I
could do anything I wanted to.

Burke: Was this in a regular courtroom, a private hearing, or what?

Guylaine Lanctot: No. It was a court, open to the public. It was a
court in a medical building. There were three judges---a lawyer as a
judge, plus to doctors; then there was the lawyer of the medical
board, the doctors suing me, and finally me. It was the biggest joke.
It lasted fifteen days over a year. I think they'll never forget it.

Burke: So the public knows about it. What kinds of things happened?

Guylaine Lanctot: Well, again, let's not forget that the media mostly
belongs to the financiers. So, the media covered the establishment
point of view. They went with them. It didn't matter. It made so much
noise that the public, the people, became aware that there was
something wrong somewhere. I had a great reputation and was very well
known all over Canada during this time. People knew me. They
asked, "What's going on? Why are they after here?" My story made so
much noise on the television and in the newspapers that, in the
province of Quebec, people stopped me on the street and said, "Don't
give up! We're behind you! Don't give up! We're with you!" Even
though the media did not serve me but served the establishment, the
people still got my message.

Burke: Can you give us examples of some kinds of things that you had
to talk about in court? You said you were not defending yourself.

Guylaine Lanctot: Well, it proceeded like a normal trial. They would
bring their expert witnesses first. The prosecutor brings his expert
witnesses in, who are all paid to say that you are dumb, stupid, and
that what you say is wrong and that you shouldn't do this or that.
And, the newspapers would report heavily on the prosecutor's
position. They were so nervous and so angry. One doctor, as an expert
witness, said that he had been waiting for one year and kept his
mouth shut, and he was so angry with me about my book that he was
banging on the table once he could speak in court! He was angry about
my book selling like mad and everybody knowing about it. I had come
up with an explanation about vaccines in my book. The medical
establishment position is that you don't explain or touch vaccines.

Burke: Can you share your thought about this?

Guylaine Lanctot: Okay. I'll talk about vaccines. Number one,
vaccines make people sick. They don't work. They don't protect. The
use of vaccines is totally wrong! It's perfect nonsense based on
fear. It's fear of the disease. So, in order for you not to get the
disease I, as your doctor, am going to give the disease to you right



away, but not as strong. This way your body will know about the
disease and, if you ever get it in the future, you won't be as sick
the second time.

Burke: Can you expound on this more?

Guylaine Lanctot: What they say is total nonsense. If I came to you
and said, "I'm going to perform a little sexual assault on you---a
small rape---because, one day you could meet a rapist and you could
be raped. But, it won't be as bad the second time as the first time."
This is exactly the same thing as giving someone a vaccine, or a
little bit of disease. It's nonsense! Immunization is total nonsense!
More than that is what's hidden from people about vaccines. They are
dangerous. One child out of five has overwhelming disabilities from
vaccines---neurological problems, seizures. I've got a whole list.
There are plenty of books on this subject. Doctors don't even read
about this.

Burke: Most doctors probably believe what they're taught in medical
school.

Guylaine Lanctot: They obey. We all obey blindly. That's the thing.
So, more than that, vaccines are used to test biological weapons. (In
my research) I found that vaccines are used to spread diseases. They
are used for targeted genocides.

Burke: To say that this kind of information that you are sharing is
amazing barely does it justice.

Guylaine Lanctot: So, you don't touch vaccines. When I learned about
vaccines I said, "Never again!" Lots of doctors have spoken out,
denouncing medicine in certain aspects, but they never touch
vaccines!

Burke: We have read that vaccinations can be used to put microchips
into people to control them. Do you know about that?

Guylaine Lanctot: I know about that but since I don't have proof I
didn't put into the book.

Burke: We have a friend who had vaccines, and she got a large
malignant tumor in her brain that she thought may have come from the
polio vaccine.

Guylaine Lanctot: VS-40 is the polio vaccine. Since 1960 the
authorities have known that the polio vaccine is contaminated with VS-
40, and that it does cause brain tumors. VS-40 comes from an African
monkey. How can you get it in your brain? The culture of polio
vaccine is made on monkey kidneys. And those monkeys are contaminated
with VS-40; so the vaccines are contaminated with VS-40. The
authorities know this.



Burke: Maybe the authorities don't know the monkeys are contaminated?

Guylaine Lanctot: Yes. They know. They've had the proof since 1960.
There's a fantastic book that came on the market in 1988 or 1989
written by Edward Shorter. It's called The Health Century. They
printed 35,000 of those books. In the book the author had interviews
with the people who did this (vaccine) work and who proved it. After
it was on the market one month all of a sudden there were no more
books. I've got the book.

Burke: Are you saying that some or all of the monkeys are
contaminated?

Guylaine Lanctot: They are all contaminated. It's been proved. I've
got cultures made of those kidneys. Cultures from those monkeys on
which polio vaccines are cultivated are contaminated. The scientists
were told by the researchers not to use those contaminated monkey
kidneys, but they did it anyhow, in 1960.

Burke: So, suppose we've had these vaccines. What is the solution to
this?

Guylaine Lanctot: Don't be afraid. Should it be vaccines; should it
be parasites; should it be anything. Realize that whatever you do, we
can fight the virus or we can fight the parasites or we can fight
anything else, but it's still war. What I propose is self-healing.
Instead of war on whatever exists, let's make peace with it,
realizing that we made it happen. We are responsible. We are also
god/goddess. Nobody else can make this happen to us. This is what
individual sovereignty, in my opinion, is all about. This is the key.
We created this out of love for ourselves, so it can only be good.
Then, we bless the disease. We stop fighting it. We bless ourselves.
Remember, if we created it, we can heal it.

Burke: Can you share more examples of your research about the medical
profession that you offer in your book?

Guylaine Lanctot: Yes. I'm certain that your readers know about the
work of (scientist) Royal Rife and his electro-magnetic wave length
therapy that cured cancer and other things. Many doctors were using
this method successfully in the 1930's. However, the director of the
AMA, Morris Fishbein, wanted to be "cut in" on the potential profits
from this new "cure." But, this was refused him. Due to his influence
doctors were then forced to stop these treatments. The AMA, under
Fishbein, forbade articles to be published in medical journals about
this; laboratory results done by the government were suddenly
mysteriously lost. Researchers were treated as liars who proposed
these techniques, and the writer of an article that was published by
the Smithsonian Institute explaining Rife's techniques died in a car
accident. Who was responsible for suppressing Rife's technology? Even
in the 1930's the financiers were already mostly controlling
medicine. The AMA issued its approval of medications and products for



a fee (during this time). Thomas Rivers, who was the director of the
Rockefeller Hospital from 1937 to 1955 and a Vice President of the
Rockefeller Institute from 1953 until his death, influenced cancer
research in a major way. John D. Rockefeller had already donated
$65,000 to the Rockefeller Institute for medical research. Also, the
first cancer hospital in the U.S. was the Sloan-Kettering Memorial
Cancer Center and this was the test center for the large drug
companies between 1940 and 1955. Cornelius Rhodes was affiliated with
both the Rockefeller Institute and Sloan-Kettering and he was the
biggest proponent of chemotherapy in the nation. Fishbein, Rivers an
Rhodes obviously wielded tremendous power through their alignments
with financial interests. A French biologist, Gaston Naessens,
developed a line of successful anti-cancer products, but due to legal
entanglements had to stop treating his patients in France. He went to
Canada in 1964, developed more cancer remedies, again went to court,
but he was successful this time as patients appeared from all over
the world to support the success of his treatments. The world
financiers have no allegiance to any country and band together to
exploit us all. Also, what is called "social marketing" or "social
engineering" is a science that gets people to buy ideas that make no
sense, whose goal is the submission of conscious, to put
consciousness to sleep in order to influence. Medical social
marketing is designed to sell sickness to people instead of health!
Did you know that in the U.S. alone $30 billion is spent annually on
prescribed drugs and $50 billion in over-the-counter drugs. Makes you
wonder, doesn't it?

Burke: Can you tell us about your work in Canada?

Guylaine Lanctot: I travel all over the world and give conferences
and three-hour workshops so people can realize that when we change
ourselves we change the world. This leads to world peace, and this
leads to Heaven on Earth.

Burke: Your workshop basically explaining to people how to do things
for themselves?

Guylaine Lanctot: I show people there is another way. Before, we had
a choice between a black sheep or a red sheep. Either we're in the
system or we're disobeying the system, but we're still recognizing
the system. What I show is that there is another option. I give a
conference and then a three-hour workshop. For people who like the
workshop there is a one-week integration program. It's called "My
Sovereignty: Becoming an Individual Sovereign." How to integrate it.
I do it only in Quebec because, if I go and do it elsewhere, people
will wait for me to come. I say, "No. You come. You learn it, and
then you give it in your own area."

Burke: So, you give this instruction in Canada only?

Guylaine Lanctot: For one week. The rest I do all over the world.



Burke: Your thoughts about going within ourselves to help change the
world seems to be a theme we hear a lot lately. The time must be here
for this to happen in a major way.

Guylaine Lanctot: When you say that God is outside, you keep giving
your power to external authorities. Being God within our bodies is
who we really are. It's important for us to realize this. We are
divine in nature.

Burke: You are such an incredible role model for what you teach. Your
face glows. You have such a peace about you and such a joy. It shows.

Guylaine Lanctot: It's because I went through my experience. I'm
learning but every time I understand something I apply it. I always
try it before I talk about it so that I know what it is like. It's
just making a choice.

Burke: Can you briefly complete your personal court story?

Guylaine Lanctot: The court story went on until September, 1996. It
lasted over a year. The last part was my testimony. Again, the
authorities attempted to stop me. They stopped my testimony, so I
said, "Okay. That's over. My job is done." My job was to put light on
that institution. I said, "It's over. Here's my resignation." I had
two pieces of paper. One was the resignation, and the other one was
my declaration. So, I resigned as a submitted physician and I
declared myself as a free physician.

Burke: You gave them both papers?

Guylaine Lanctot: Both papers. Then I left.

Burke: You did this in court?

Guylaine Lanctot: Yes. They said, "You can't do that." I said, "Yes, I
can. I can do whatever I want."

Burke: Bravo!

Guylaine Lanctot: Life is fun. We only forget that life is a comedy.
It's not a tragedy. If we have a tragedy and we suffer, just laugh at
it.

Burke: The Creator intends for us to be happy.

Guylaine Lanctot: Yes, and to remember that WE are the Creator.
That's sometimes hard to say. I believe that we are the Creator here
on Earth and we decided (as spirits) to come and play the (Earth)
game.

Burke: We once heard a story that if the Creator were looking for a
hiding place it would be simple to hide in the heart of mankind! No



one would look there!

Guylaine Lanctot: Yes. The table in front of us is divine. The only
difference between the table and you is that the table does not know
that it is divine. But you have the choice as a human being. This is
where we stand---to behave like an animal or to behave like a
god/goddess. This is the freedom of choice. We have to make a
decision. Right now, we have been behaving like sheep....but we can
stay there, or we can move on!

"Do not let either the medical authorities or the politicians mislead
you. Find out what the facts are, and make your own decisions about how
to live a happy life and how to work for a better world." - Linus
Pauling


